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WisconNsSIN Attn: Mr. Keith Haas, P.E.—General Manager
Racine Water and Wastewater Utility

SEWER UTILITY
DISTRICT NOL1 800 Center Street, Room 227
Racine, WI 53403
8811 Campus Drive
Mount Pleasant, Wl . ,
53406 Re: Request to Lift Sewer Moratorium-Meter Area 12

Village of Mount Pleasant
T:262,664.7800

F:262.664.7848
infﬂ@mtp|EasantWi.gOV Dear CommissionerS’

www.mtpieasantwi.gov
As you aware, the Racine Wastewater Utility has been working diligently to complete
construction of the LS02 Storage Basin along Spring Street, preceded by the relaying
of Racine Wastewater interceptor sewers upstream of this facility. This construction is
taking place to prevent basement backups and bypassing caused by surcharging of the
collection system in this area, and to create more conveyance capacity for both the
Mount Pleasant and the City of Racines’ sanitary sewer collection systems that are
tributary.

This work was designed to provide reasonable and essential protections against sewer
system surcharge so that sewage flows from both Mount Pleasant and the City of
Racine could be adequately accommodated by the Racine Wastewater Utility’s
interceptor system and so that nearby homes, businesses and the environment were
protected to a significant degree.

The Cost of Service Study that governs the cost sharing for this project was split
between Mount Pleasant and the City of Racine, as the two entities contributing flows
to this part of Racine Wastewater’s system. The storage basin and associated
interceptor relays were designed to accommodate an agreed upon design storm which
would allow both affected municipalities to realize adequate conveyance capacity to
put them into compliance with their respective allocated thresholds within the Sewer
Agreement.

Once the storage basin is functional, we are hereby requesting that the Racine
Wastewater Commission take formal action accepting the Village of Mount Pleasant’s
request to lift the sewer connection/extension moratorium in Meter Area 12,

A FORWARD THINKING COMMUNITY...




As you know, we have taken significant steps over the last five years to eliminate I/I
into the Mount Pleasant collection system. We are committed to continuing to take
the problem of inflow and infiltration into our collection system as a very serious issue

and we have, and plan on continuing to be, very aggressive in our attempts to mitigate
1.

Please contact us if you have any questions at (262) 664-7800.

Sincerely,
Mt. Pleasant Sewer Utility District #1
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President Utility Manager

Cc:  Sewer Commission
Maureen Murphy
Village Board
Robert Schroeder
Ron Pritzlaff, P.E.



